
Dear Parents/ Carers and the St Edward’s family,

I am writing to say a big thank you for your wonderful support during these unprecedented
times. The children continue to amaze us on their adaptability and willingness to learn. Indeed,
they have been an inspiration in the way they have embraced the school life, whilst following
all the rules and measures to keep everyone safe.

Following from the announcement from our Prime Minister on Saturday, St Edward’s will
remain open for all children during this next lockdown period, which is due to start on
Thursday 5th November 2020. I must thank all of our staff, who have been fantastic in their
dedication to keep our school open and do their best for the St Edward’s family.

As you are aware, we have needed to close both Y3 and our Nursery in recent weeks due to
the current restrictions. However, I am pleased to report that our ‘Home Learning’ has been a
great success.

I would advise that you make yourself familiar with our Remote Learning Tab on our website,
where you will find year group timetables and guidance in the event of any further closures.

The children are currently doing their termly assessment tests and I hear that we are getting
some really good results. I am delighted that many of you have taken up our offer of a parental
consultation session, either by zoom or phone call, and I am sure that you will be hearing lots of
positive reports about the children from our teachers.

I continue to be very grateful for the warm welcome you have given me and I do wish that I will
be able to meet with you all very soon.

God Bless

Paul Underwood
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IMPORTANT DATES 

ACTIVITY DATE

Assessment week

Parent Consultation

Individual Photo

2nd Nov to 16th Nov

16th, 18th, 19th & 20th Nov

20th November
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We are very proud to announce our 
Head Boy and Head Girl for the year 2020-2021.

Congratulations to Rulle and Selina.
We wish them the best of luck in their new roles.
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We are excited to announce that Ms
Pyne from Nursery has given birth

to her first baby boy - Dexter! 
We are also welcoming Ms

Rosemond, Ms Mepham and Mr
Underwood 's new addition to their

family. 

Riley-Thomas, Arné and Conor  
A warmest congratulations to their
whole family. May God bless these

little bundles of joy.

Welcome 
to the 
world!
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Baby Conor Underwood
Born 25th March 2020

weighing 10lbs!

Baby Riley-Thomas Mundon
Born 2nd October 2020

weighing 8lbs 10 oz!

Baby Arné Henry Maybin
Born 6th October 2020
weighing 6lb and 2oz! 

Baby Dexter Charles Slater
Born 5th October 2020
weighing 9lb and 11oz! 



Wi th  the  cu r ren t  pandemic  c r i ses ,  know tha t  anyone  can
reach  c r i s i s  po in t .  I n  o rde r  to  p rov ide  the  mos t

approp r ia te  he lp  fo r  t he  c i r cums tances  o f  you r  s i t ua t ion ,
Newham counc i l  i s  wo r k i ng  w i th  l oca l  agenc ies  i . e .

C i t i zens  Adv ice ,  hous ing  suppor t  o f f i ce r s ,  ch i ld ren ’ s
cen t res ,  hea l th  v i s i to r s ,  soc ia l  se r v i ces  and  some loca l

cha r i t i e s .  I f  you  a re  s t r ugg l i ng  to  pu t  food  on  the  tab le ,
you  may  access  th i s  se r v i ce  and  be  g i ven   a  foodbank
vouche r .  The  loca l  agency  can  a l so  p rov ide  long  te rm
suppor t  i f  needed  to  he lp  addres s  some o f  t he  i s sues

beh ind  the  reasons  fo r  you r  c r i s i s .  Fo r  more  i n fo  p lease
c l i c k  he re .

Assessment week will start from 9th November, children will be doing
an online test which will be limited time. Please work with your children
to ensure they are familiar with accessing their work online and
support them at home. If you have any questions regarding this, do let
your teacher know. Email us via info@st-edwards.newham.sch.uk

P lease  ensu re  tha t  you  book  you r  s l o t  by  ca l l i ng  the  schoo l .  I f  we  do  no t
he re  f rom you ,  we  w i l l  a s sume tha t  you  do  no t  want  to  be  con tac ted .

Thank  you .

May  we  rem ind  pa ren t s  t ha t  f i r ework s  i s  dangerous  and
can  cause  bu rns  and  eye  i n j u r i e s  i n  k id s  and  adu l t s .  The

bes t  way  to  p ro tec t  you r  fam i l y  i s  no t  to  u se  any
f i rework s  a t  home.  

POLITE REMINDER BON FIRE NIGHT

P lease  ensu re  tha t  you r  ch i ld ren  wear s  t he  co r rec t
un i fo rm .  Ch i ld ren  a re  no t  a l l owed  to  wear  any  j ewe l le r i e s

and  co r rec t  schoo l  shoes  mus t  be  worn .  No  boot s  o r
sanda l s  p lease .  Thank  you

NOTICE TO PARENTS
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ASSESSMENT WEEK w/c 2nd NOVEMBER

PARENT CONSULTATION REMINDER

NEWHAM FOOD BANK

SCHOOL UNIFORM

https://newham.foodbank.org.uk/
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8th December
This feast marks the first stage of the existence of Mary, the

mother of Jesus. She was ‘full of grace’ from the very beginning

and co-operated with God throughout her life.

25th December
On this day we begin our celebration of the birth of Christ.

CHRISTMAS  DAY ,

THE  NATIV ITY  OF

THE  LORD

THEIMMACULATE

CONCEPTION  OF  THE

BLESSED  VIRGIN  MARY

2nd November
Today and throughout the rest of November we pray for

those who have died. Eternal rest grant unto them, 

O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

May they rest in peace. Amen. 

Begins from 2nd December
ADVENT means ‘coming’. We think of the coming of Jesus when

he was born but we alsothink of his promise that he would

come again at the end of time. It is a timeof waiting and

preparing. It is only in the last week of Advent that we focus

upon the events to be celebrated at Christmas.

ALL  SAINTS 1st November

THE  COMMEMORATION    

OF  ALL  THE  FAITHFUL

DEPARTED  (ALL  SOULS )

OURLORD  JESUS

CHRIST ,  KING  OF  THE

UNIVERSE

20th November

ADVENT
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A big thank you for all you
generous contributions to
our harvest collection. 
Your kind donations are
being distributed to families
in our school community who
greatly appreciate your
generosity. 

GOD BLESS and thank you.

Mrs Dourado

Harvest Festival Service



G O S P E L  -
L U K E  2 3 : 3 5 - 4 3

35 The people stayed there watching.
As for the leaders, they jeered at him
with the words, 'He saved others, let
him save himself if he is the Christ of
God, the Chosen One.
'36 The soldiers mocked him too,
coming up to him, offering him vinegar,
37 and saying, 'If you are the king of
the Jews, save yourself.
'38 Above him there was an inscription:
'This is the King of the Jews'.
39 One of the criminals hanging there
abused him: 'Are you not the Christ?
Save yourself and us as well.'

40 But the other spoke up and rebuked

him. 'Have you no fear of God at all?' he

said. 'You got the same sentence as he

did,

41 but in our case we deserved it: we are

paying for what we did. But this man has

done nothing wrong.'

42 Then he said, 'Jesus, remember me

when you come into your kingdom.'

43 He answered him, 'In truth I tell you,

today you will be with me in paradise.'
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PRAYER  FOR  EVERYONEPRAYER  FOR  EVERYONEPRAYER  FOR  EVERYONE

Almighty God, we know that everything is in your sovereign control. We ask that you keep this new coronavirus
from continuing to spread. Give government officials the ability to safely handle people arriving from other

countries. Help people decide to stay home instead of traveling or going out needlessly. Holy Spirit, while it may
be heartbreaking, comfort families as they decide to keep their distance from elderly or other high-risk family

members. 
Jesus, during your ministry on Earthy, you showed your power and caring by healing people of all ages and
stations of life from physical, mental, and spiritual ailments. Be present now to people who need your loving
touch because of COVID-19. May they feel your power of healing through the care of doctors and nurses. Take

away the fear, anxiety, and feelings of isolation from people receiving treatment or under quarantine. Give them a
sense of purpose in pursuing health and protecting others from exposure to the disease. Protect their families

and friends and bring peace to all who love them.
Lord Jesus, we lift to you our concern for people who are more likely than others to become severely ill from

COVID-19 — the elderly and people with chronic health conditions. Protect them from harm and be their comfort
in this time of uncertainty and, for many, preventive isolation from loved ones.

Lord God, your people throughout the world share in the grief of your daughters and sons whose loved ones
died because of Covid-19. Receive the dead into your love; comfort the survivors with the power and

protection of your peace. Show us how to reach out in generosity to the living, for together we are your people
though we approach you from many paths and from many religious traditions. We give voice to this prayer

acknowledging your faithfulness and goodness. 

O Lord, the God of mercies, grant unto the souls of thy servants the anniversary day of whose burial we are
keeping, a place of solace, of peaceful rest, of glorious light. Through Christ our Lord

Amen.

A  DAY  OF  PRAYER  &  REMEMBRANCE  FORA  DAY  OF  PRAYER  &  REMEMBRANCE  FORA  DAY  OF  PRAYER  &  REMEMBRANCE  FOR    

THE  SOULS  OF  OUR  LOVED  ONESTHE  SOULS  OF  OUR  LOVED  ONESTHE  SOULS  OF  OUR  LOVED  ONES
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